
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

ADVERTISEMENT FOR QUALIFICATIONS 

Delaware County Commissioners 

101 North Sandusky Street 

Delaware, Ohio 43015 

SEALED QUALIFICATIONS for listing of the CONTROL SYSTEMS INTEGRATOR for DELAWARE COUNTY, 

OHIO REGIONAL SEWER DISTRICT ALUM CREEK WATER RECLAMATION FACILITY PROCESS 

IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT will be received by the County of Delaware, Ohio at the Environmental 

Services Office, 50 Channing Street, Delaware, Ohio 43015, until 1:30PM local time April 27, 2018.  

The Alum Creek Water Reclamation Facility is located at 7767 Walker Wood Boulevard, Lewis Center, 

Ohio 43035.  

In conjunction with supporting the process improvements, including but not limited to, new mixers for 

the aeration tanks, modifications to the process aeration equipment, modifications to the aerobic 

digesters, and other miscellaneous improvements this project, the plant’s existing Supervisory, Control, 

and Data Acquisition (SCADA) system, will be replaced. The scope of the replacement includes, but is not 

limited to, replacement and migration of existing Allen-Bradley PLC-5 programmable logic controllers to 

Allen-Bradley ControlLogix programmable controllers, an iFix HMI upgrade or in-kind replacement, 

programming and configuration associated with each, new HMI hardware, and plant-wide fiber-

optic/networking improvements. The control system integrator (CSI) will be responsible for setting 

standards, providing replacement PLCs and ancillary systems, instruments, programming, and related 

tasks. 

The County intends to list a minimum of two CSIs in the project’s bidding specifications.  

The complete REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS may be obtained at: 

The County’s web page, http://www.co.delaware.oh.us under the heading “Public Notices and Bids”  

The Sewer District’s web page, http://www.co.delaware.oh.us/sanitary/newweb/Bids.asp 

“Advertisement for Bids” 

A full set of BIDDING DOCUMENTS for the ALUM CREEK WATER RECLAMATION FACILITY PROCESS 

IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT will be made available at a later date. The project is expected to advertise and 

bid the summer of 2018. 

The Board of County Commissioners reserves the right to take any action affecting the RFQ that would 

be in the best interests of DCRSD and/or conduct investigations with respect to the qualifications and 

experience of each Applicant and/or list a minimum of two CSIs in the project’s bidding specifications.  

END OF ADVERTISEMENT 

 

 


